Notice of Variance or Waiver

FLORIDA GAMING CONTROL COMMISSION
Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on August 5, 2022, the Florida Gaming Control Commission, Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering, received a petition for a variance or waiver.
Petitioner’s Name: South Marion Real Estate Holdings, LLC d/b/a Oxford Downs.

Rule No.: subsection 61D-11.005(5), F.A.C.

Nature of the rule for which variance or waiver is sought: The rule prohibits cardroom occupational licensees from participating in authorized cardroom games at the cardroom facility where they are employed.
A copy of the Petition for variance or waiver may be obtained by contacting: Bryan Barber, Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering, bryan.barber@fgcc.fl.gov, 2601 Blair Stone Rd., Tallahassee, FL 32399, (850)717-1761. Please reference Case No.: 2022-038844.
Any interested person or other agency may submit written comments within 14 days after the publication of this notice. Comments may be submitted by contacting: Bryan Barber, Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering, bryan.barber@fgcc.fl.gov, 2601 Blair Stone Rd., Tallahassee, FL 32399, (850)717-1761.
